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Tuesday 10 September 2019 Term 3 Week 8 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Wednesday 11 Sept. UNSW English Test 

Thursday 12 September UNSW Maths Test 

Thursday 12 September 2020 Kindy Information Evening 

Friday 13 September Boardies Mufti Day 

Week 9    Beach & Creek 

Tuesday 17 September Intermediate Band Pottsville 

Wednesday 18 Sept. Stage 1 Swell Excursion 

Friday 20 September Stage 2 AFL Fun Day 

Friday 27 September LAST DAY TERM 3 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

ES1  - Kinder  11:50am  Wednesday odd weeks  

STAGE 1 - Yr 1 & 2 12:45pm Thursday odd weeks 

STAGE 2 - Yr 3 & 4 12:30pm  Thursday even weeks 

STAGE 3 - Yr 5 & 6 12.00pm Wednesday even weeks 

 
PBL Winners Week 8 

 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 
I would like to congratulate everyone who participated in the 
Public Speaking Finals last week,  what an outstanding  
effort. All students spoke well and even the teacher from  
Kingscliff High School commented on the high calibre of 
speeches on the day too. I would also like to thank Mrs  
Davidson for all the time and effort she put in to the  
organisation of the day and to the lead up too. We are very 
lucky to have you in our school. Good luck to our finalists that 
are now moving on to the district finals. 

This week we have an information evening for all parents with 
children starting Kindergarten in 2020. We will be holding this 
information evening in the Library, starting at 6pm on Thursday 
12th September. We would love to see you there. 

Good luck to all the students participating in the 
North Coast Athletics carnival in Lismore this 
Friday. Congratulations for getting this far and I 
look forward to hearing about your results on 
your return next week. 

Beach and Creek Week is starting next week.  I would like 
to remind all parents and carers that our Band will be playing at 
the Beach in the main part of town next Monday at 12:15pm. 
This is a free concert and it would be great to see you all 
there. Well done to our band that was been practicing hard, I 
can’t wait to hear you play. A huge thank you to Nicky and Rob 
for getting the band ready as well. 

To help us launch our annual Beach and Creek week, this Friday 
13th September we will be having a BOARDIES mufti day.  
Students can wear their board shorts to school and bring in a 
gold coin donation. All money raised will go to support our local 
surf clubs, through a donation to Surf Lifesaving Australia. 

Have a great week, thinking of all those effected by the fires, 
let’s hope they get them all under control. 

 

Belinda Mirana  
(Deputy Principal) 

 
Kingscliff Public School 

Kindergarten 2020 
Parent Information Evening 

Thursday 12 September 2019 
At 6:00pm 

Kingscliff Public School 
Library 

PUBLIC SPEAKING A GREAT SUCCESS  
 

Congratulations to our Public Speaking finalists! All the  
speeches were fantastic and we congratulate every student in 

the school for their participation! Will P, Lachlan G and Kai F will 
represent our school at the District Competition in two weeks. 

We wish them luck.  
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Stage 1 Swell Sculpture Excursion 

Please forward $7 payment and permission note to the School 
Office by Monday 16 September. 

Stage 2 Hastings Point Excursion 

Please return permission note and payment of $30 by Monday 
16 September. 

Stage 1 Cinderella Excursion 

Please forward $11 payment and permission note to the School 
Office by Friday 27 September.   
Late payments will NOT be accepted. 

Spare Shorts 

We urgently require spare small shorts for the office to lend 
to students when toileting accidents occur.  If you have any 
spare second-hand shorts that could be donated, please  
forward to the School Office. 

 
 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

Reptile Awareness Talk 
Beach & Creek Week 
 
Come to school and learn about our local reptiles 
at our special Parent / family sessions.  

 
Tuesday 17th September  

12 - 12:30pm (hall) & 3:30 - 4:00pm (library).  
 

Bring along your questions, photos and sense of curiosity. 
To help support the Tweed Valley Wildlife Carers and Currumbin 

Wildlife Hospital, donations of clean old towels, pillow cases, 
sheets and hot water bottles would be greatly appreciated. 

These will be collected by Miss Cabale throughout Beach and 
Creek Week. 

KPS WasteWise Program Parent Survey 
 

This survey is designed to investigate the opinions of parents and  
caregivers on Kingscliff Public School’s future WasteWise program.   

Sustainability is an important issue and at Kingscliff Public School we 
have been exploring ways in which we could move our school towards a 
more sustainable future. The Wastewise School programs purpose is to 

educate our students and community about recycling and minimising 
waste to landfill. 

This survey is designed to investigate the opinions of parents and  
caregivers on Kingscliff Public School’s future WasteWise program. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WGNMNKF 

 

We would like to say a huge thank you to all of 
the parents and carers who packed a  

NUDE LUNCHBOX on Monday. 

We were overwhelmed to see so many amazing 
wrapper free lunches!  We understand it takes a 

big effort to change lunchbox habits, so we really 
appreciate seeing so many kids having a go. 

The best classes for each stage were KF, 1H, 
3WS and 5/6C.  Congratulations! 

We look forward to seeing even more incredible 
nude lunchboxes next week and to paving the way 

towards sustainability at school. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Monday 8:30-9:30 & Wednesday 8:30-9:30 

ONLY 

 
Uniforms can be purchased outside of these times online via the 
PAYMENT tab (POP) on the school website, orders will be filled 
and delivered to students on the next available uniform shop 
day. Hats can be purchased any day. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WGNMNKF
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CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

We are always looking for new volunteers, if you are interested in 
helping even for just an hour once a term, please contact the office 

on 0266 741 467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  
Online—via School Stream or the school website.  
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  
Cash—correct money is appreciated. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  
order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 12 September 

 Kylie & Nadia 

Thursday 19 September 

 Kylie & Nadia 

Friday 13 September 

 Deb, Cath & Paulette 

Friday 20 September 

 Holly, Cath, Shae & Trish 

KIMP NEWS 
A normal KIMP week this week while we are busy practicing  
and rehearsing for next week’s performances - our annual  
Concert to kick off Beach and Creek Week next Monday in  
Rowan Robinson Park at approx. 12:15pm. Then next Tuesday 
Intermediate Band heads to Pottsville for a workshop with 
their band. Permission notes and $10 for Pottsville trip due to 
the office by Friday this week please. Week 10 sees Big Band 
continue their partnership with FEROS Wommin Bay with  
another visit down to play for the residents there - permission 
notes also due back for this excursion. No cost but we do need 
some parents to help drive down and back. Please let me know if 
you can help. 
 
Changes next week - Week 9 starting Monday 16th Sept 
Monday 7:45am SENIOR BAND - wear band shirt with normal 
school uniform (ready for Beach and Creek Concert). 
Tuesday 8am INTERMEDIATE BAND - arrive at school to help 
pack instruments and leave for Pottsville by 8.30am.  
Wednesday 8am BIG BAND  
Mr Walsh - lessons for students not in band will be a  
combination of Monday and Tuesday so please bring sticks and 
books on Monday as well as Tuesday. 
Mrs Cooper - Monday students not in band will still have a  
lesson on Monday - times to be advised. 
 
Reminder notes have gone home with all students who currently 
hire an instrument from KIMP.  Please contact me via email 
for information on purchase/rental options for instruments. 
This is important to allow us to plan for next year’s program. 
 
Looking forward to these great performances and  
opportunities over the last two weeks of what has been an  
awesome term for KIMP! 
 
Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 
 
Book Club Issue 6  
closes  
Friday 13th September  

 
 
Orders and payment only through  
Book Club LOOP 

 
Schools Spectacular Tickets 

Schools Spectacular 2019 tickets are ON SALE!  
To book tickets go to: 

 
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/

show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19 
 
 

 

Chocolate Box  
Guessing Competition 

The Schools Spectacular Dancers from 
Kingscliff Primary School are holding a fun 

guessing competition. 

$1 a guess for the chocolate box!! 

So bring your $1 on Wednesday,  
Thursday or Friday in Week 9 and guess 

how many chocolates are in the box.   

The winning guess will be announced in  
Monday’s assembly in Week 10. 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19
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TILING CONTRACTOR 

Floors & Walls 

Quality Work 

25 Years Experience 

Phone Mike Sawyer 0414 071 486 

NSW Lic 157084C 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

 
Currumbin Wildlife Sanctuary  

Kindergarten Excursion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


